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July 5, 2013 
 
Via Email  gregor.robertson@vancouver.ca 
    mayorandcouncil@vancouver.ca  
 
Mayor and City Council 
Vancouver City Hall 
453 West 12th Avenue 
Vancouver, BC   V5Y 1V4 
 
Dear Sirs/Mesdames: 
 
Re:  Point Grey Road Bike Access and Greenway 
 
I am a resident of Point Grey Road  

  I am writing to set out certain facts and to express views with 
respect to the options the City is considering for that stretch of road.  The options are 
identified in the Phase 2 Consultation Documents as Point Grey Road – Alma to 
Macdonald, Option 2a and Option 2b. 
 
I strongly support Option 2a and oppose Option 2b. 
 
General Comments 
 
The objectives of the Greenway are laudable, particularly with respect to the more 
peaceful integration of pedestrian, bike and vehicular traffic.  The slowing of the speed 
of vehicular traffic and the minimizing of that traffic on Point Grey Road should be prime 
objectives.  In that regard, it was pointed out by City staff, at an open house that I 
attended in May, 2013 that, in a study conducted by staff, 37% of the vehicles travelling 
on Point Grey Road had licence plates reflecting registration of the vehicles to owners 
living outside of Vancouver.  It is a fair conclusion that this 37% of the vehicles on Point 
Grey Road are people travelling to and from the University of British Columbia, a single 
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destination.  My further observation, in living on Point Grey Road, and in attempting to 
get in and out of my driveway, is that most of the vehicles contain only one occupant 
and most of them drive in excess of the speed limit.   
 
A prime objective of the Greenway project should be to force those single destination 
UBC commuters on to mass transit or, to the extent they persist in using single vehicle 
transportation, force them to travel on established arterial routes such as Fourth 
Avenue, Broadway, 12th/10th Avenue and 16th Avenue, all of which flow directly into 
UBC.   
 
 
Option 2a 
 
I support Option 2a. 
 
This option involves the closure of Point Grey Road at specific points permitting access 
to local vehicular traffic as well as bicycle and pedestrian through traffic, with the 
western portion of Point Grey Road turned into a one way street travelling east. 
 
This presents the only realistic and viable option to satisfy the objectives of the 
Greenway Project for the following reasons: 
 
 it permits the integration of vehicular, bicycle and pedestrian traffic at speeds and 

with diminished vehicle frequency that makes the roadway safe and usable for all 
people who reside in the neighborhood and who are properly utilizing Point Grey 
Road for access to waterfront, parks and the Jericho/Spanish Bank beaches. 

 
 it will afford cyclists and pedestrians easy access to the waterfront through 

already established parks along Point Grey Road, and it will increase green 
space through the enlargement of parks that will run across Point Grey Road and 
down to the waterfront. 
 

 importantly, it will maintain parking for vehicles on the south side of Point Grey 
Road and will result in far less loss of street parking than Option 2b.  This street 
parking is critical, particularly to southside residents.  If it is too severely 
diminished (as would be under Option 2b), it will result in increased street parking 
on streets off of Point Grey Road including West First, Second and Third, which 
are already heavily congested with street parking.   
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 it will funnel UBC traffic through major arterial routes which are equipped to 
handle the volume of traffic.  In that regard all of West Fourth, Broadway, 12th 
and 16th have capacity, particularly west of Macdonald. 

 
There are, on Fourth Avenue, traffic lights at Blenheim and a few other of the cross 
streets.  These traffic lights are currently activated by pedestrian buttons.  It will be 
necessary to create at least one intersection with a traffic light activated by vehicle 
traffic to allow local drivers north of Fourth to exit that area onto Fourth Avenue. 
 
I fully support Option 2a. 
 
 
Option 2b 
 
I do not support Option 2b. 
 
This option involves creating a one way motor vehicle traffic lane on the north side of 
Point Grey Road travelling west and a separated bike lane on the south side of Point 
Grey Road.  It also restricts parking to the north side of Point Grey Road. 
 
The disadvantages of this option include the following: 
 
 it will not substantially reduce vehicle volumes or speeds on Point Grey Road.  

Cars will funnel off of Cornwall at Macdonald and continue at speed.  Further, it 
will contribute to the continued use of this road as a throughway by nonresident 
commuters to UBC. 

 
 this option will severely limit the parking on Point Grey Road and will result in the 

loss of almost three times as many parking spaces along Point Grey Road.  
Whereas Option 2a results in the loss of 59 parking spaces (from the current 189 
spaces), Option 2b results in the loss of 135 parking spaces.   
 

 the only parking permitted, under this option, will be on the north side of Point 
Grey Road.  Many of the cars parked on Point Grey Road belong to residents on 
the south side of Point Grey Road.  The consequence of limiting parking to the 
north side will be that the south side residents will have to exit their cars, cross a 
moving lane of traffic, negotiate a barrier between the traffic lane and the bike 
lane, and cross the two-way bike lane before they access their residences. 
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 the separation of bike and car lanes will result in more limited access by cyclists 
to waterfront parks along Point Grey Road. 
 

 this option will result in increased street parking and congestion in the four blocks 
between West Fourth and Point Grey Road which as stated above are already 
congested. 
 

 cyclists will be required to cross major intersections at Macdonald and again at 
Alma Street.  This will result in greater congestion at these intersections and will 
create a more dangerous environment for cyclists.   
 
 

Modified Option 2b 
 
I reiterate that I support Option 2a and oppose Option 2b.  However, if there is any 
consideration being given to Option 2b, it should be modified to have the one way 
vehicular lane on the south side (rather than the north side) of Point Grey Road, 
travelling east with parking maintained on the south side, and the dedicated bicycle lane 
on the north side of Point Grey Road.  The advantages of this over the existing 
proposed Option 2b include the following: 
 
 it will permit retention of a greater number of parking spaces (closer to the 

number envisioned in Option 2a, i.e., only approximately 60 lost versus 135 lost, 
from the current 189). 

 
 Option 2a already contemplates that approximately one half of Point Grey Road, 

being the western end of Point Grey Road, be changed to a one-way eastbound 
vehicular street.  A modified Option 2b would simply be a continuation of that 
one way street. 
 

 by having the bike lane on the north side of Point Grey Road, cyclists could 
continue from Macdonald through to Alma without having to cross the road at 
those intersections. 
 

 it would permit cyclists convenient access to waterfront parks. 
 
 





July 1, 2013

Mayor and Council
City of Vancouver

Re: Point Grey -­‐ Cornwall Bikeway Project

Dear Mayor and Council:

I am taking time away frommy celebration of Canada Day to ask this question.

Are you really spending our money in the best place possible to improve
pedestrian and cyclist safety in the city?

I do not believe that the safety concerns expressed by the Engineering Department,
with the exception of the Cornwall and Burrard intersection, requires the
investment proposed by the City. Indeed your 2012 Pedestrian Safety Study
indicated that there have been no pedestrian collisions on Point Grey Road between
MacDonald and Alma, an area where significant public investment is being
proposed. I believe, and I am sure ICBC stats will suggest that there are other areas
in the city where pedestrian, cyclist and motorist safety requires greater attention
and investment. I believe we should be spending our limited resources in those
areas where the greatest safety improvements can be achieved. While these
improvements may not have the media appeal of a larger project I believe that really
improving public safety should be your primary concern as elected officials.

I attended several public meetings that were held by the City and one organized by
residents. Based on conversations with my neighbours and friends who live in Kits,
I do not believe that the City effectively reached out and included them in the
discussion about the changes proposed to their lives and in their neighbourhood
that will result from the implementation of this project.

While I support the creation of a bicycle network in the city, indeed our household's
primary modes of transportation for the past three years have been walking, cycling
and transit, I do not support this project. I strongly urge you to take a step back and
refocus the project to the areas that require safety improvements as indicated by
your own research -­‐ the Burrard Cornwall intersection and Cornwall Street, and use
the money your will save to improve safety throughout the city.

Sincerely,
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July 12, 2013 
Transportation Committee of the Whole, Vancouver City Council 
Re:  Proposed traffic reconfiguration on cornwall and point grey road 
Any project should begin with the data, proceed to an analysis of the facts, 

and reach recommendations based on that analysis.  Since everyone is 
working with the same data, consensus should be achievable.  So let’s 
look at the major facts. 

Fact 1. St. Paul’s hospital on burrard is the preferred destination for 
emergency ambulances for much of Vancouver west of burrard and 
south of English bay.  The preferred route is cornwall, burrard bridge, 
and burrard street; not 4th, broadway, or the single lane avenues. 

Fact 2. The total passenger count in the peak direction in the 90 minute 
a.m. peak is at least as great on cornwall at cypress as it is on the 99 b-
line west of macdonald, averaged over 365 days. 

Pedestrian crossings, Parades, recycling/garbage, demonstrations, taxis, 
bicycles, goods and services movement, parking, festival days, and 
personal automobiles; all of these may also use the streets; but only to 
the degree that they do not adversely impact the two primary uses, 
transit and emergency!  

 
The two dominant facts in the data have been absolutely ignored in the 

Cornwall corridor study.  Therefore the conclusion is not a conclusion 
at all.  This report began with a recommendation then worked 
backwards. 

   
Emergency and transit are included in a list of 12 desirables on “The 

Proposal” page.  “Current Conditions” includes  “... cornwall ..are 
busy transit routes”.  And a bus stop would have to be moved.  No 
further mention of transit. 

The proposal (map 3) is to cut the 4 lanes between trafalgar and macdonald 
which are now used by ambulances, buses, general traffic, and some 
cyclists, to 2 lanes. “Incroyable”!  Interestingly the map shows a car in 
one direction and an suv in the other, no bus or ambulance. 

A one-lane street each way would create absolute chaos for the two most 
important users of the corridor.   Ambulance times would increase.  



The 2, 22, and 32 serve the people living adjacent to cornwall.  The 1 km 
stretch between balsam and cypress has extremely high transit 
passenger boardings per km.  An empty #2 can easily fill in that 6  
block section.   4th avenue has the 4, 7, and 44 going downtown, yet 
2,100 90 minute a.m. peak commuters choose the 2/22/32.  This 
corridor is also these peoples’ connection to 4th, 41st, and all in-
between. 

      
Recommendation.   Make a proper separated bike trail through Kits park 

right to the maritime museum, as I recommended to the parks board 2 
years ago.  (See detail design on www.Vancouverrr.ca ).  

Facilitate cyclistss use of 1st avenue (better of the 2) or york east of 
macdonald, and 3rd west of macdonald 

Pass a bylaw prohibiting bicycles and other slow vehicles from designated 
streets beginning with cornwall west of chestnut westbound and 
cypress eastbound, point grey road west of trafalgar, and burrard street 
north of drake. 

What this team should be doing is looking for ways to speed up transit and 
ambulance service, not impede it.  It often takes as long to get to 
georgia street from kitsilano pool as from metrotown, park royal, or 
bridgeport (20 minutes).  As long to granville as from Port Moody (25 
minutes).  Work on solutions for real problems.  

As previously submitted, green light for transit is ideal for cornwall, which 
has no transit or heavy traffic cross streets. 

Hopefully Compass will facilitate all door loading on buses.  Otherwise the 
time people take to “Compass Off” of the buses will increase trip 
times.  Parking along cornwall and on burrard downtown needs to be 
trimmed significantly. 

Taking these steps will speed transit a lot, and ambulances some. 
 
I live on lower point grey road.   I cycle several days a week when the 

weather is nice, both to get to the places where I wish to go, and 
solely for the fun of cycling, and for exercise.   

I never ride cornwall west of chestnut, or point grey except for lower point 
grey road.  There is no reason to do so.  If one observes the red lights, 
as fewer and fewer cyclists seem to be doing these days, the avenues 



are faster.  Although I’m in my mid 70’s and ride a sluggish 3 speed 
cruiser bike, 1st avenue and trafalgar are no problem for me.  A bit of 
exercise, yes, but that’s good for a person. 

                                        July 12, 2013 
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My name is . I live in the heart of 
Kitsilano and am a member of Brock House Society, a 
seniors activity centre of 1700+ members, which as you 
know, is next to Jericho Beach. 

I have a physical handicap and it’s a significant one.  I am 
unable to walk, cycle, or do many of the other activities 
which your proposal would facilitate. And frankly, I don’t 
care much for the notion of being told how wonderful 
traveling in a wheelchair during, say, the month of 
February will be. 

I rely heavily on my car to access Brock House as there is 
no public transportation. If the project continues as 
proposed I am afraid that I will no longer be able to do so. 

Brock House remarkable place and enriches the lives of 
many seniors. The primary concern is the loss of large 
number parking spaces in the area.  I understand that the 
city is considering a provision of off-street parking for the 
Society.  This is appreciated particularly since spaces on 
the grounds are few and most members come by car. 
However, for those of us with mobility issues, the walk 
from the Jericho Beach Parking Lot to Brock House is 
extremely difficult and, in some cases, impossible.    

Further, as noted on Friday night, lack of parking in the 
area may adversely impact the annual Summer Fair.  This 
is our major fundraiser and attracts hundreds to Brock 
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House.  Many rely on parking in the community. A lack 
thereof may significantly reduce the number of attendees. 

Is a bicycle lane on the west end of Point Grey Road really 
necessary?  Will it really improve safety? It is essentially a 
dead-end.  The speed limit is already reduced and the 
block between Alma and Highbury has speed bumps. 
Traffic volume is relatively low with most vehicles just 
looking for a place to park or pulling out from a spot. 
Bicycles, slow moving cars, and pedestrians already 
successfully watch out for other each between Alma and 
the park.  

However, if the project does go forward, those of us at 
Brock House request that a minimum 60 free parking 
spaces be reserved for our members in the Jericho Beach 
parking lot.  









































































July 2, 2013  

Mayor Gregor Robertson  

Vancouver City Hall  

453 West 12th Avenue  

Vancouver, B.C.  

Dear Mayor Robertson:  

Re: Petition in Support of Option 1(2a) for Point Grey Road between Alma and Macdonald Streets as 
Part of the Point Grey Road-Cornwall Corridor Project within the City’s Transportation 2040 Plan  

____________________________________________________________________  

The enclosed Petition supports enthusiastically Option 1(2a) with in excess of 1800 people supporting 
your initiative to address safety and access issues for people of all ages and abilities on Point Grey Road 
between Macdonald and Alma Street. Reduced traffic volumes and creating a shared road-use option 
for Point Grey Road between Alma and Macdonald streets has overwhelming support from the residents  
and users of the area. The petition was started on May 23, 2013, immediately after the City’s 
Transportation Committee released its proposals to the public for the Point Grey Road-Cornwall 
Corridor Project. To our knowledge, it is the only Petition that has been vetted by the City’s 
Transportation Committee for  accuracy of information as presented to signatories. The first 1,000 
names were submitted prior to June 10th. and therefore was in time to be included in the formal report 
process. The city also has a prior petition with 150 people that signed a version of this petition with one 
factual error which was corrected. There were some individuals who elected to submit their support for 
this petition directly to the city so the total number is to the best of our estimation in excess of 1900-
2000 people. Those extra signatures will be with the Transportation Team and cannot be provided to be 
added to this presentation due to Privacy Issues. This position and support for 2A also has the official 
support of HUB – The Vancouver Cycling Coalition and pedestrian associations and many merchants on 
neighboring streets added their support as they saw these traffic changes as good for their businesses. 

Residents of Point Grey Road on both sides of the street started this Petition to garner support for 
Option 1(2a) after careful consideration of the other options and after many meetings with city officials 
in the Transportation Team over several years and after doing other due diligence in discussions with 
various stakeholders and a review of  University of British Columbia Urban Planning Departments 
recommendations in their 2011 study.  It was also done after many after many of the residents 
attending stakeholder meetings, and public open houses conducted as part of the consultation process 
by the Transportation Team throughout the spring of 2013. It was also in response from the release of 
data from the first public survey of 1300 people who told the city that safety and access to the water 
were their priority issues.  The people who signed this petition supported the goals of the 
Transportation 2040 plan wanted to support an option that provided better safety and access to this 
area of the city's recreational areas.  



Option 2(2b)did not garner support for many reasons with the potential of such changes creating 
tension between cyclists and residents over the loss of parking and conflict as residents of Point Grey 
Road move to park on neighboring streets. This option is also left wanting as pedestrian safety is not 
adequately addressed in comparison with 2A. and the added element of cyclists needing to cross over 
two intersections to switch sides of the street. 

The Petition for Option 1(2a) has been signed by residents, cyclists, pedestrians, joggers, dog-walkers, 
motorized vehicle users with disabilities and business owners in the immediate area. It also includes 
individuals from other parts of the city who regularly use the beaches and parks and the surprising 
number of tourists who also need to be considered in a conversation about safety and access.  Many 
who signed the petition had either expressed a genuine fear and understood the risks only after finding 
themselves on the road. This perception of the dangers is supported by the UBC report and is clearly 
inhibiting full use of the area by all who would like to enjoy the area.  Although tourists do not vote the 
fact that they find their way, often by foot or bike, to this area of the city means that they need to also 
be considered in a discussion regarding safety, especially in light of their lack of knowledge about the 
inherent risks of the inconsistencies of the street and the extent of speeding and uneven and narrow 
sidewalks.  

The vast majority of signatures have been gathered by residents, volunteering their time to go door to 
door primarily North of 4th Avenue and West of Macdonald Street over a two-month window and took 
weeks of work. Often they were invited into homes and discussed the issue for lengthy periods. The 
public in this directly effected area is extremely well informed on the issue.  

Each signatories was given the full petition in person and 22 of the signatures were collected online in a 
version of this petition. The decision was made to focus on in person support over the online version to 
make it more verifiable.  The neighbours and passers-by on the streets, at beaches, in parks, at 
businesses, at cyclist gatherings and at neighbourhood festivals were engaged in the issue and were for 
the most part very pleased to have the opportunity to support a green initiative. Many young adults in 
their 30’s took an interest in this project and as they have young families and have concerns for the 
future were very willing to support your proposal.  The City’s website address was offered if people had 
questions or wished to obtain more information. 

We have worked diligently toward educating residents and business owners face-to-face about Option 
1(2a) and 2(2B) in order to help people understand the differences between the two options and make 
an accurately-informed decision between them. This has been an arduous but extremely rewarding 
process that has galvanized the neighbourhood behind the goal of improving safety on Point Grey Road 
and cooperating on shared road use rather than separated bike lanes in a purely residential and 
recreational area.   

The vast majority of the public that we have addressed were extremely happy, gracious and gratified to 
be participating in the decision-making process for necessary and safe transportation changes in their 
city. They were most willing to provide their support for Option 1(2a). 



Our efforts have been intense, honest and open. We wish fervently to cooperate with the City in making 
Point Grey Road between Alma and Macdonald streets safe and accessible for pedestrians, cyclists and 
motorists desiring to access this area. We hope that in light of this support and the fact that only Option 
1(2a) satisfies all of the Project goals, you will cast your vote in favour of Option 1(2a) when the matter 
is before yourself and Council.  

This Petition in support of Option 1(2a) has just recently become accessible online at 
http://www.ipetitions.com/petition/pgr2a/.  

Sincerely,  

 representing the voices of this duly executed petition. 

Encl: Petition in Support of Option 1(2a)  
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                                                                                                                   trafalgarmgmt.com 

 
     MANAGEMENT LTD. 
 
 
 
 
Mayor Robertson and Council                                                          July 29th 2013 
City of Vancouver 
By e-mail 
 
 
My name is , a planner and property manager with Trafalgar Management Ltd. As I 
could not wait for 120 speakers over 3 days, here is my submission. 

I have quickly looked over the report titled RR-3 Point Grey Cornwall Active Transportation 
corridor  and found very little in the way of what I would call traditional or rational 
transportation planning, the analysis of trips by mode over various periods of the day, analysis 
of alternatives, impacts,  etc.  No alternatives here, and the only impact analysis that was done 
was estimates of daily increases in traffic along arterials that would take the brunt of this 
planned re-routing.  The most important data is volume at peak hours. These are ‘trips’, not 
number of vehicles as described here.   

That said, the oddest part of the report however is it’s lumping of lower Point Grey Road and 
Cornwall and upper Point Grey Road in the data, as if these were the same street. Has anyone at 
City Hall been there lately?  It is night and day. One is a quiet tree-lined local no-thru traffic road 
and the other is a main commuter arterial. Lower Point Grey Road has local traffic to and from 
residences on that street or in summer, people looking to park for the beach. There is no 
commuter traffic. The same goes for bikes. Commuter bike traffic is on upper PGR and Cornwall 
and sightseeing leisurely driven bikes go to lower PGR.  These are 2 vastly different 
transportation routes that have very different usage and must be analyzed separately. 

All planning exercises start with a goal. I can see that the main goal repeated throughout is to 
provide “safe and comfortable connection” for bikes and foot traffic. 

 

TRAFALGAR 
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I can assure you, the plan showing a separated bike lane on the North side of the street on 
lower PGR is less safe than the existing condition for 2 reasons; 

1. There are 16 driveways crossing this bike lane, some of them blind, on the 2 block lower 
Point Grey Road. I could not find any mention of this in the report, although it would 
seem to relate directly to this prime goal. The current mix of bikes and sporadic slow 
moving traffic on lower PGR is safer.  
No one will use this section of the bike lane. They will use the roadway as they always 
have. The roadway is simply a very wide bike path. 

2. And the commuter bike traffic will not jog down to lower PGR and back up again to 
Cornwall, but will cut across Cornwall at Trafalgar and continue straight.  If you know 
commuter bikes, they go straight on the path of least resistance regardless of vehicular 
traffic. 

There are many other reasons not to have a separated bike path on lower PGR, the reason 
creating the most severe hardship for tenants and residents is the removal of on street parking. 
My guess is that cars, emergency vehicles, and contractors will simply park in the street against 
the bike path separation. 

 

To conclude, please keep lower PGR as it is. It works very well for bikes, pedestrians, and the 
residents. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

s.22 (1)




